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John Long

From: Annelise Blomberg <annelise.j.blomberg@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, February 13, 2019 1:19 PM
To: Mayor; City Council; jt@jtforward2.com
Cc: somerville@cambridgebikesafety.org; City Clerk Contact
Subject: Powder House Blvd

Dear Mayor Curtatone and City Council, 
 
I am writing regarding the tragic accident that happened at Powder House Blvd this week.  
 
As tragic as it is, this accident should not be a surprise. It was only a matter of time given how dangerous Powder 
House Square and Powder House Blvd are. This is one of the few areas in Somerville that my husband and I refuse to 
cycle through, despite being daily bike commuters. Even as drivers, we have regularly commented on how dangerous 
this intersection and road are for pedestrians and how fast cars speed through the area. I was saddened to find out this 
week that there had been earlier discussions of traffic calming measures that had never been implemented. 
 
It is critical that we move ahead with traffic calming measures on Powder House Blvd. We cannot wait any longer for 
raised crosswalks and protected bike lanes. In addition, I ask that you redesign Powder House Circle to improve safety 
for all users, but especially pedestrians and cyclists.  
 
Finally, I ask you to work proactively to a true Vision Zero. We cannot keep reacting to tragedies after they happen. 
We need to make it safe for pedestrians and cyclists  to share our streets, especially as we work to lower our collective 
greenhouse gas emissions. My husband and I would bike through Powder House regularly if we thought it was safe to 
do so. Please increase enforcement of speeding violations and support the bill in the state legislature for automated 
enforcement of speeding and red light violations. Reducing speed saves lives. 
 
Thank you, 
Annelise Blomberg 
36 Lincoln Pkwy, Somerville 
 


